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CC: 	








Subject: 	SMS Charging in GPRS








A CR to GSM 12.15 (release ’98) to include SMS header information in the GPRS CDR’s was discussed. The Tdoc was SMG6 GPRS 98g174. This CR has been presented previously to SMG4 in their meeting in Sophia Antipolis.





SMG6 GPRS have decided that there already exists a mechanism for operators to continue their way of charging when using GPRS. For MO SMS the unique message reference provided by the MS is available within the SGSN MO SMS CDR’s. These records can be correlated with the records from the SMSC by using the message reference parameter. For MT it is the view that the end user has no control on the delivery mechanism and therefore should be billed using the SMSC records, as is the case today.





SMG6 GPRS however have agreed that it would be a better solution, to avoid correlation between the SMSC and GSN records, if the SMSC had a parameter that indicated the preferred and used bearer delivery mechanism. This would then enable the operator to use just the SMSC records, and to tariff according to the bearer type parameter. SMG6 GPRS therefore asks SMG4 whether it is possible that the GMSC can provide a parameter within the current protocol architecture to indicate the preferred and used bearer.
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